
Welcome to Year 3 

Anthony Browne class 

Class Teacher: DeVante Harris



Our values 

Bravery
Kindness
Equality 
Curiosity
Ambition 
Respect 



By the end of this meeting…

• Know the expectations of Year 3.

• Have a better understanding of what is being taught in Year 3. 

• Understand how you can help your children at home. 



Key Stage 2 

As in all year groups we have high expectations of the children and want them to achieve their very 
best. 

Children will be encouraged to become reflective of their work, editing their work and writing 
reflective comments that will help them move forward with their learning. 

They will be entrusted with more responsibility and will be encouraged to take ownership over their 
own learning. 

An increased sense of independence will be instilled in the children. They are now the role models 
within the school!



Reading

It is so important that the children continue to read with you at home. If they are confident readers 
then the focus should move towards their comprehension. What they understand? What 
predictions can they make? Looking at the authors choice of words and understanding the meaning 
of vocabulary in more complex texts.

Reading records will be checked daily. It is our minimum expectation that the children will have their 
reading record signed by someone at home at least 3 times per week.

I will be reading to the class aloud daily, we will also make good use of ERIC time in class whereby I 
will model to the children what it is like to enjoy and read for pleasure. 



Reading Strategies 

• Skim and scan by finding a key word and reading around it.

• Make connections with other reading – are the ideas / themes the same?

• Look for clues when inferring – the answer may not be obvious!

• Skip and jump back Read the whole sentence and come back to the unknown word. Does it 
make sense now?

• Look for a word within a word to support with decoding / meaning.



Reading Suggestions 



English 

• Over the year we will learn to write, read and listen to a range of different text types. 

• Children should be able to read aloud, write and understand the meaning of words, including 
common exception words, by using the decoding skills they are equipped with.

• They will also learn the conventions of different types of writing (for example, the greeting in 
letters and a diary written in the first person).

• Children will write in narratives creating settings, characters and plot.

• Prefixes, suffixes, use the first two or three letters of a word to check its spelling in a dictionary, 
spelling homophones, using conjunctions and expanded noun phrases in our writing and write 
from memory simple sentences using the necessary punctuation. 



Maths 

• Count from 0 in multiples of 4, 8, 50 and 100; find 10 or 100 more or less than a given number 

• Recognise the place value of each digit in a three-digit number (hundreds, tens and ones)

• Compare and order numbers up to 1000 and read and write numbers up to 1000 in numerals and words 

• Add and subtract numbers with up to three digits mentally and using formal written methods

• Recall and use multiplication and division facts for the 3, 4 and 8 times tables 

• Add and subtract fractions with the same denominator (for example, 5/7 + 1/7 = 6/7)

• Compare and order fractions 

• Measure perimeter of simple 2-D shapes

• Add and subtract amounts of money 

• Tell and write the 12-hour and 24-hour clock time

• Identify right angles and the relationship between angles and turns 

• Interpret and present data using bar charts, pictograms and tables 



Homework

Reading book and reading record sent home daily

Chapter books changed when completed.

List of spellings weekly. 

Continue to practice times tables on a weekly basis to support with work in class.

Maths homework to consolidate learning to be set on Friday via My Maths and due 
in Wednesday.

Talk homework on a Wednesday to be completed before our piece of extended 
writing each Thursday. 



Learning at home

1. Continue to read every day with and to your child – they will let you know when to stop. Finding the 
right time is important too!

2. Help make maths fun and relevant. Allow the children to help count money, work out change, 
measure rooms for furniture, weigh out ingredients, read scales in the kitchen, tell you the time etc.

3. Try to learn times tables, in and out of sequence, off by heart and at speed. If confident with these, 
learn the associated division facts.

4. Practise spelling patterns and words in children’s log books.

5. Find out as much as you can about the topic and visit places of interest to broaden your child’s life 
experiences.



LEARNING AT HOME
• 6. Help make writing relevant. Encourage your children to help you write 
shopping lists, invitations, thank you notes. 

• 7. Find opportunities for learning everywhere – even a walk in the woods can be 
full of opportunities. Talk about what you can see, hear, feel. Describe everything.

•

• 8. Promote independence. Ask them to carry out short tasks for you. Encourage 
them to become responsible for things they need for school e.g. PE kits, homework. 

•

• 9. Encourage behaviour for learning, ‘give it a go attitude’. 

• 10. Have fun!



A little note

• Remember to label all clothes including 
new jumpers and PE kits. 

• Water bottles are allowed in school but 
need to be labelled.

• Our PE lessons are on Monday and 
Thursday.

• Look out for up-coming events.



Communication

We will be posting regular updates about what we are up to in class on our class 
page on the school website so keep an eye out for these! 

You will also find other relevant information such as newsletters, letters sent home 
and clubs. To find the website look at:

www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk

http://www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk/


Parent Reps 

We are looking for 1 or 2 reps per class.

Jobs include: help class teacher to assist with parent involvement in class 
activities/events, organise class social activities, welcome new parents, support in 
class with reading, walks activities, coffee mornings, forums to discuss school 
improvement.



Last but not least

WE ARE HERE TO HELP. 

WE ARE A PARTNERSHIP THAT NEEDS TO

WORK TOGETHER.

If you need to discuss an issue:

• 1. See Class Teacher

• 2. See Key Stage Leader

• 3. See Deputy Head

• 4. See Head Teacher



Reading Challenge



Family Learning projects



Knowledge organisers 

As a school, we use Knowledge Organisers 
to provide a snap shot of the learning that 
will be taking place in English, Maths, 
Science, Geography and History. These KO 
are sent to parents each half term via Class 
Dojo. Please use these Knowledge 
Organisers to test your child on their 
learning and ask them to recall key facts.



Communication 

We will be posting regular updates about 
what we are up to in class on our class page 
on the website so keep an eye out for 
these! You will also find other relevant 
information such as newsletters, letters 
sent home and clubs. To find the website 
look at:

www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk

http://www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk/


Communication 

We will be continuing to use Class Dojo this 
year to communicate with parents and 
carers. We will be using Dojo to send 
Knowledge Organisers, Family Learning 
Projects and Curriculum Leaflets. You will 
also be able to use Class Dojo to message 
your child’s teacher and vice versa.


